BRaid Inc:  Annual General Meeting     27 July, 2012
Held at Lincoln Event Centre at 2pm.

Welcome: 
Chairman Nick Ledgard welcomed 8 other members and Peter Smith. A video link to Timaru was unavailable.

Present:
Nick Ledgard, Edith  Smith, Mimouk Hannan, Dianne Parker, Jim Jolly, Jack van Hal, Jan Wright, Val Clemens
In attendance:  Peter Smith, auditor 
Apologies:  
Peter Langlands, Eleanor Bissell, Frances Schmechel. The apologies were accepted.

Minutes of the last AGM held on 2 December, 2011, were read and confirmed.
Chairman’s Report: 
 Nick presented his report, in which he detailed the activities since the last AGM. A meeting attended by Dan Harrison, ECAN River Engineer, was described. He listed the organisations that Braid has liaised with, and the actions completed throughout the last year.
Nick concluded by thanking BRaid members for their input and enthusiasm.

Moved Nick Ledgard / Jim Jolly 

“that the Chairman’s report be accepted”.            

Edith Smith complemented Nick on his report and the continued progress made in achieving BRaid’s objectives.

Discussion ensued about the increasing importance of volunteer groups as DOC implements its policy of 60% of conservation work being done by volunteers. To this end, the creation of the proposed BRaid coordinators position assumes greater importance. This was discussed at a recent Targeted Action Group (TAG) meeting hosted by DOC, whose support for such a position is seen as necessary. 
The DOC Braided River Strategy document will be completed soon. At present BRaid is centred on Canterbury Rivers, but may need to be broadened to include other areas such as Marlborough and North Island rivers. Mimouk pointed out that one of ECAN Biodiversity Officers’ functions is to support community groups and Edith said that professional facilitation is important in coordinating the work done by community groups.
Treasurers Report:
Jan Walker presented the “Receipts and Payments Account for the period December 2011 to July 2012” as audited by accountant Peter Smith, who suggested this format instead of Annual Accounts. 
The BRaid constitution defines the financial year as 1 July to 30 June with the AGM to be held within 3 months of the end of the financial year.  

Moved Jan Walker / Nick Ledgard:

“that the Receipts and Payments Account for the period October 2011 to June 2012 be accepted”.             Carried
Moved Val Clemens, seconded Jim Jolly, 

“ a vote of thanks to Peter Smith for his professional expertise in reviewing the accounts.”           Carried.

Election of Office Bearers:


Chairman:   
Nick Ledgard.   
Nominated: Jan Walker / Jim Jolly.          Carried


Secretary:
Val Clemens

Nominated: Nick Ledgard / Edith Smith    Carried


Treasurer:
Jan Walker  

Nominated: Nick Ledgard / Edith Smith    Carried


Auditor:
Peter Smith

Nominated: Nick Ledgard / Val Clemens   Carried

A discussion followed on the definition of membership, the current ‘sub’ being a donation, and the need for a committee. Jim Jolly suggested that Nick, Val, Jan and Rob Gerard work to clarify the status of members and the rules surrounding them.

The AGM was declared closed at 3.55pm.

Next AGM:   July 2013
Signed:
_________________

Date:

_________________

